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gone past Upper Canada College and Ridley will again meet in
this grand game of hockey.

Well, Mr. Editor and boys of Upper Canada College, I fear
I have already been guilty of a too generous pen, so no more
for the present. L

With best wishes to THE TimEs,

Yours sincerely,
H. C. GRIFFITH.

T. C. S. Letter.

In reply to your letter for Zkhe Record, 1 shall try to give
you some account of what we have been doing atT.C.S. While
great things have been happening at Upper Canada College,
with the arrival of your new Principal, to whom we wish every
success, we here can bring forward little of interest to the ont-
side world. 'This is the term when time generally falls heavy
upon one’s hands, but so far we have not noticed that the term
has dragged. Although the weather here has often been most
unseasonable, we have still had a very fair amount of hockey
and skating, both in our own rink and in the fine new rink
which Port Hope has provided, and from which last term we
anticipated so much enjoyment. Our hockey season was by no
means a disappointment. True, we were twice defeated by
the Ontarios II, but we carried off the honours from the Lindsay
Collegiate in home and home games. Our contest in Peterboro
this year, with the redoubtable Peterboro Colts, was unsatisfac-
tory, in that it ended in a drawn game. Our Little Side hockey
team have also had their glory in defeating Lakefield. The
Grove played a return game here last week, and although
they anticipated victory over our youngsters and played well for
it, still their hopes were doomed to disppointment, the school
winning out by 8-7. There is great hope for hockey at
T.C.S., when we consider the material we have to fall back
upon.

This is the term when the gymnasium claims a good deal
of our attention. Some new apparatus has been purchased, and
many improvements are noticed this year. The gymmnasium
team are getting in some good work now, in preparation for
their assault-at-arms, which is an annual fixture for the end of
this term. We always take particular pride in this branch of
our athletics. T'wo of last year’s boys have promised to help us
in the assault, Robinson and Bevan. The latter was a prom-
inent figure on the team of Toronto University this winter.

A couple of weeks ago we were given a treat, when Owen
Smiley paid us a visit. His efforts to please were much appre-




